K.P.C PUBLIC SCHOOL KHARGHAR



ASSESSMENT - II (2022-2023)

Grade : V Marks : / 40 Subject : English Time :2hrs

Section : A (Textual based)

Q1) Read the extract carefully and answer the questions that follow:

[5 marks]

I came into this world on a cold dark night, under a thatched roof, in the small village of Gobindpura, tehsil Kot Addu in Muzzafargarh district, now in Pakistan. Till today I do not know the exact date or time of my birth. Such details were of little consequence in those days. My mother Chawali Kaur, was a simple woman, who was devoted to her husband and children. I can still conjure up memories of her sitting at the chakki, grinding wheat to make rotis to feed us. My brothers, Amir, Daulat and Makhan, and sisters, Makhani, Hoondi and Isher, were older than me, while Gobind was the youngest. Amir, the eldest among us eight siblings, was fifteen years older than me. We lived in a basic, two-roomed mud house-one room was shelter for the cattle and storeroom for the fodder, While the other was our living quarters. During the day, my brothers worked in the fields with father, tilling the land, sowing seeds and harvesting crops. Gobind and I, being the youngest were allowed to spend the day playing with the other village lads. At dusk, we would return home and the entire family would gather around our mother who would lovingly feed us with piping hot rotis with generous dollop of ghee.

- 1. Where was Milkha Singh born?
- 2. Explain the phrase 'Under a thatched roof'.
- 3. How many siblings does the author have? Name each of them in detail.
- 4. What detail does the writer provide about his mother?
- 5. Who did not know the exact date and time of his birth, Why?

Q2) Give meanings and make proper sentence:-

[4 marks]

[4 marks]

1. fascinating

Q3) Answer briefly:-

- 2. generous
- 3. allowed to
- 4. all over

[OR]

1] Describe the life of Milkha Singh in your own words.

How does family play a significant role in upbringing of children?

2] Discuss how honey bees play an important role in the natural environment.

[OR]

Write short note on insects.

Q4) Answer in one word: (Any 5)

[5 marks]

- 1. Who nicknamed Milkha Singh as 'The flying Sikh?
- 2. What according to Milkha Singh never fails?.
- 3. Who is Chawali Kaur?
- 4. What will happen if you start paying attention to your natural surrounding?
- 5. Who was a small time farmer?
- 6. What is the process or period of gathering crops called?

Section : B (Non Textual Passage)

Q1) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below:- [5 marks]

Games are a vital part of life. They help in keeping the machine of life in good order. They keep us healthy. They give entertainment to our weary minds. They remove the monotony of life. Games give us not only physical exercise, but mental training also. They train both our body and mind. Physically, we become healthy; mentally we become disciplined. We become healthy both in our body and mind. A player has to follow the rules of the game. In the playground, he acts like a disciplined soldier. The sense of discipline becomes a part of his character. Games develop sportsmanship. It means that a player has no bitterness in his heart. He plays the game only for the joy of it. He does not gloat over his victory; nor does he feel sorrow over his defeat. He fights with the spirit of healthy competition. An opponent is not an enemy to him. However, excess of anything is bad. A student should not make games the chief interest of his life. His studies should not suffer due to his interest in games. He should play the game to keep good health and thereby to work harder at his books.

1. In which way games become the necessary part of life?
2. How do games benefit us both physically and mentally?
3. As a student how important is games and studies in your life?
4. Choose the appropriate words from the given option:-
a) monotony (routine, excitement, moody)
b) The soldiers are as as a lion. (fast, brave, polite)
Section: C (Grammar based Questions)
Q1) Do as Directed:- [10 marks]
1. The cake baking in the oven made the whole house fragrant. (Identify the adjective in the sentence)
2. Air is lighter than water. (Rewrite using positive degree without changing the meaning)
3. He went with his step-son, brother-in-law and uncle to see the fair. (Change the gender of the nouns)
4. I don't believe in his innocence. (Identify the abstract noun)
5. The ship has aof a hundreds of sailors. (Fill in the blank with suitable collective noun)
6. Rustum climbed the tree as deftly as a monkey. (Identify the similes in the sentence)
7. a) D s rt . b) Re ties . (Fill in the missing letters)
8. a) Sufficient b) Enjoy (Write the suffixes of the following)
9. Diana atemangoes, so she is now suffering from a throat. (sore, sour) (Choose the correct homophones)

Q1) Write an interesting autobiography on any one of the given topics :-

Section : D (Writing Skill)

21) write an interesting autobiography on any one of the given topics.

[7 marks]

- a. Autobiography of an old umbrella.
- b. Autobiography of a bird.